

## Nichole Papanikolas

From:

Carolyn Goldschmidt

Sent:

Monday, May 18, 2020 9:29 PM

To:

District4

Subject:

letter re: Agenda Item #18 May 19th meeting

Attachments:

letter to District 4 re HOA swimming pools.pdf

This nessero and sender time from unside Fime County. If you als not expect this message, grobeed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking in a link or opening an atherment.

Hopefully, the attached letter pertaining to swimming pools in homeowners associations and condominiums can be distributed to Supervisor Christy and the other Supervisors for tomorrow's meeting. Thank you

Sincerely,

Carolyn B. Goldschmidt, Esq.



## GOLDSCHMIDT SHUPE PLLC

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

6700 North Oracle Road, Suite240 Tucson, AZ 85704

tel: 520.265.4HOA (4462)

fax: 520.622.5176



DEBT COLLECTION NOTICE: In compliance with 15 U.S.C. Section 1692(g), you are hereby notified that this firm may be acting as a debt collector and any information obtained will be used for that purpose.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake

and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited.



## GOLDSCHMIDT SHUPE

## ATTORNEYS AT LAW

May 18, 2020

Mr. Steve Christy via email only to District4@pima.gov

Re: swimming pools in homeowners association

Dear Mr. Christy:

Carolyn B. Goldschmidt, Esq.

Michael S. Shupe, Esq.

Craig L. Armstrong, Esq. Associate Attorney

Phone: 520.20

520.265.4.HOA (4462)

Fax: 520.622.5176

I am writing with input for tomorrow morning's Board of Supervisors' meeting (Agenda Item #18) pertaining to the Proclamation of May 13<sup>th</sup> particularly regarding Section 3 of the Proclamation. Our law practice is limited to the representation of several hundred homeowners associations and condominiums throughout Pima County. Now that Governor Ducey's Stay Home Order has expired, residents all over Pima County are clamoring to use the pool in their homeowners association or condominium. The associations' Boards of Directors have legal duties to keep the common areas reasonably safe and have concerns about reducing liability exposure for any COVID-related claims. Therefore, they need to adhere to all pertinent Health Codes that apply to semi-public pools.

Many of the swimming pools at issue are very small and serve communities of 100 or less units. Nevertheless, because of their designation as semi-public, they have the same requirements as an Olympic-sized pool at a large master-planned community. Precautions and protections are needed, as outlined in the Guidance issued with Governor Ducey's May 12<sup>th</sup> Executive Order 2020-36. However, requiring cleaning of door handles, etc. every 2-3 hours and posting on line cleaning logs to document this cleaning is impossible for these homeowners associations to sustain. Many other of the temporary measures in Section 3 of the Proclamation also do not apply to these smaller pools.

It is important that Section 3 of the May 13<sup>th</sup> Proclamation be revised to make the measures outlined <u>guidelines</u> rather than regulations. Alternatively, swimming pools under a specified size could be exempted from all or some of the requirements in Section 3. The way it stands now, many homeowners associations are not opening swimming pools due to liability concerns and many residents are very upset about it.

Thank you for your consideration.

Carolyn B. Goldschmidt